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 “Rolling Surveillance”
Monday, November 14, 2016
Richmond Police Department
600 Preston St., Richmond, TX  
The Texas Narcotic Officers’ Association (TNOA) East Region along with the Richmond Police Department will sponsor a one-day (8 hour) BASIC ROLLING SURVEILLANCE training course in Richmond, Texas.  The course will be LIMITED TO 20 STUDENTS, so reserve your spot as soon as possible. TCOLE credit will be reported through CLEAT.
Registration will begin at 0715 hours and the classroom portion will start promptly at 0800 hours on Monday, November 14, 2016 at the Richmond P.D. located at 600 Preston St., Richmond, TX.  Students should show up in plain clothes (shorts are not allowed).    
Proper surveillance techniques can help to identify criminals, their means of transportation, their associates, homes, and businesses.  Through the use of proper surveillance techniques, intelligence is gained that allows law enforcement to prosecute violators, seize contraband, property, money, and other assets.  This course will focus on mobile (vehicle) surveillance, foot surveillance, surveillance communication, highway and inner-city surveillance, counter surveillance detection, proper documentation, and decision making.  The majority of this class will be spent on the practical exercise.
Required equipment includes, but is not limited to: plain clothes, unmarked vehicle, money, binoculars, notepad, cell phone, and agency issued hand held radio.  Officers from the same agency can double up in vehicles.  A limited number of radios will be provided for use during the practical exercise.      
This is a FREE course for TNOA members and $40.00 for non-members.  Register by sending email with your name, DOB, agency, and TCOLE PID number to jmcclain@houstonhidta.net.  Payment can be made on-line through Paypal www.tnoa-eastregion.com under the training page.  

